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SAVE THE DATE! 
 
 
2nd & 4th Monday...BUNCO @ 6:30 PM 
Every Tuesday...Line Dancing with Duffy 6-8 PM 
Every Wednesday...3 Chord Guitar Lessons & Jam 
Every Thursday...Queen of Hearts Drawing 7 PM 
Feb 2...Steak Night w/GHOSTRIDER BAND 
Feb 2....Firemen Appreciation Night 
Feb 4….Super Bowl Party 
Feb 9...Enchilada Casserole w/JIM ALLEN BAND 
Feb 16...w/HIT CITY ROCKERS Band 
Feb 23... w/SHOWDOWN BAND 
             Check our website at www.Moose1874.org for updates 
                                *See Flyers for Details* 

 Super bowl pot luck party 

ALL MEMBERS & GUESTS WELCOME! 

 

SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 4, 2018 

 

BRING YOUR FAVORITE DISH TO SHARE 

Starts 2 PM 

KICK OFF 3:30 PM...Patriots vs. Eagles 

 

*See Flyers for Details* 

       Firemen appreciation dinner 

 Friday, February 2nd & March 2nd 

6-8 PM (Unless they get called out!) 

  Come thank our local Firemen for their           

participation in our Children’s parties, Safety           

instruction in the park, and for being there 

 whenever needed! 



DISTRICT #23 LODGES 

 

El Centro #1033 
2310 Myrtle Road 
Imperial CA 92251 
 
Escondido #1874 
Chapter #1310 
25721 Jesmond Dene Rd 
Escondido CA 92026 
 
Kearny Mesa #1852 
Chapter #1337 
3636 Ruffin Road 
San Diego CA 92123 
 
Lemon Grove #1713 
Chapter # 
9062 Memory Lane 
Spring Valley CA 91977- 
 
Mira Mesa #2108 
8670 Miramar Rd Suite T 
San Diego CA 92126 
 
Oceanside #1325 
2017 South Coast Hwy 
Oceanside CA 92054 

 
San Diego #508 
Chapter #002 
1648 30th St 
San Diego CA 92102 

 

 

 
 

LOYAL ORDER OF MOOSE #1874 
Phone: 760-745-1874         Fax: 760-745-5501 

BOARD OF OFFICERS 

Governor                Lee White         
Jr. Past Governor             Harvey Higgins    909-224-4097                        
Jr. Governor     Lee Martin 
Prelate                     Dan Papp      760-310-8030 
Administrator               Dale Pulver      760-809-1397              
Treasurer         John Turner          
1 Year Trustee                 Phil Persails 
2 Year Trustee                 Dave Connors 
3 Year Trustee                 Frank Almond 

APPOINTED OFFICERS 

Sergeant at Arms       Pete Street 
Inner Guard        
Outer Guard         

COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN 
Moose Legion       John Bissell      
Membership            
Application Review              
Endowment Fund                 
Activity Chairman               Bonnie Holbrook    760-807-2334 
Community Service           
Newsletter                    Charly Papp     760-310-8030  

 

                               WOMEN OF THE MOOSE CHAPTER 1310 

 
BOARD OF OFFICERS 

Senior Regent      Heide White  (Pro Tem) 
Junior Graduate Regent   N/A 
Junior Regent      Amber Freeze      760-480-0605 
Sec/Treasurer      Heide White       
Recorder       Charly Papp      760-310-8030 

         APPOINTED OFFICERS 
Guide        Nora Williams     760-741-3362 
Asst. Guide      Evelyn Raedel 

    STANDING COMMITTEES 
Higher Degrees     Susan Huppert 

         CHAPTER DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEES 
Membership Retention   Susan Wice 
Community Service    Shirley Higgins 
Mooseheart/Moosehaven  Sandra Feiock 
Activities/Sports     Bonnie Holbrook 

                                                  AUDIT COMMITTEE 
Chairman       Cindy Mintz 
Member       Susan Huppert 
Member       Jeanne Pulver       

                                                REVIEW COMMITTEE 
Chairman       Lydia Persails 
Member       Terry Hache 



If you have changed your  
email address please contact 

Charly Papp at 
Newsletter @ Moose1874.org 
Or Add, Remove or Update at 

www.Moose1874.org 
 
 
 
 

The bulletin  can only reach you if 
we have the correct address 

 

FOR UP-TO-DATE INFORMATION 

ON LODGE OR CHAPTER EVENTS 

VISIT US ON FACEBOOK ! 

@ 

ESCONDIDO MOOSE LODGE 1874 

 

 
           

          Sickness & Distress 
 

           
 
 
         If you, or you, are aware that a Brother LOOM member is sick,   
hospitalized, distressed, or deceased, please notify the Lodge,  
Prelate, Dan Papp, dpapp@camber.com or 760-310-8031. 
         For a WOTM Co-worker please contact Amber Freeze at     
amberescondido@yahoo.com or 760-214-6792.  A “Get Well” card 
will be sent to the sick or  bed-ridden members.  Also, with the   
approval of the  patient,  family and hospital staff, personal visits 
may be  arranged.  With the permission of the patient or family, the 
progress of their condition will be announced at the general     
membership meetings. 
          Getting sick is no fun, so let us know when it  happens to you 
or your loved one so that we may send a little ray of sunshine on an 
otherwise grim situation.  After all, that’s why we’re Moose family.  
Thank you for your help. 
 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

We know that it is YOU, our members, who make this Lodge 

a success.  We thank the sponsors for recruiting new       

members and would like to say welcome to the JANUARY 

additions to our  WOTM members.  Welcome to our Lodge, 

Chapter and Moose Family.   Membership information for 

new LOOM members was not provided at the time of  

publishing. 

A big Escondido Moose WELCOME 
goes to our New Members and a huge 

Thank you to their Sponsors… 

 SHEILA BARNETT 



Always pray to have eyes that 

see the best in people, a 

heart that forgives the worst, 

a mind that forgets the bad, 

and a soul that never loses 

faith in God. 



 

   NEWSLETTER  

     BOOSTERS 
 

Diane Bailes (8-18) 
Jim & Jean Blythe (1-18) 
Nancy Browning (1-18) 
Marge Crawford (7-18) 
Bob Fleck (8-18) 
Pat Green (2-18) 
Kim Gregory (8-18) 
Harvey & Shirley Higgins (1-18) 
John & Carolyn Kirk (3-18) 
Dale & Donna Kissinger (1-18) 
Dan & Charly Papp (3-18) 
Dale & Jeanne Pulver (2-18) 
Ben Smith (7-18) 
June Tavernier (9-18) 
Ed & Myrna Taylor (3-18) 
 
 
 
Thank you for your support.  

  

 

 

WE NEED YOUR HELP TO 
PRINT AND MAIL OUR   

NEWSLETTER TO MEMBERS 
WHO DO NOT USE            

COMPUTERS. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please consider becoming a Booster. 

Your donation ($10 per person) 
helps make it possible to print the 

Newsletter and MAIL it to ALL  
members without email.  We need 
YOUR help to make sure all mem-

bers know what’s  

happening at our Lodge. 
 

      Governor’s Corner                  

 

          Wow. What a tough month. So many members have passed. 

Our condolences to Cindy Mintz and her family. Her Mom,       

Carolyn Marsh, passed away and will be missed. It’s sad and to top 

it off, we have a pair of great members moving to Oklahoma. The 

circle is broken and we must fill it in.  

          On a better note, things are getting cleaned or repaired 

around the lodge and fun events are being planned. To all these 

volunteers, thank you! And to all the Loyal to the Bone members 

that attend lodge functions, thank you for your support. 

                   Challenge to All Members 

          Chair an event or help to get ‘er done at your lodge. We need fundraisers to help 

fund future projects at your lodge.  

 Social Quarters: for example, update the bar, flooring, stage 

 Parking Lot: Needs to be repaved 

 Park: There are always “honey do” projects 

 RV Park: Replace/Upgrade the electrical outlets, etc. 

          We can all make a difference, whether we physically do the work, attend the       

fundraisers, get donations for gift baskets or cash donations. The sky is the limit. No matter 

how small of a gesture, it all adds up and gets us closer to our goal. Speaking of stepping 

up, have you seen the new chairs down in the park?  Two of our members saw that we 

needed to replace the chairs we had and they took care of it. Our thanks go out to Gary & 

Cindy Lake! Mucho appreciated!!! 

          It is time to get serious. Elections for our lodge’s future officers for 2018-2019 are right 

around the corner. Please consider stepping up. If you want to see “change” at our lodge, 

then step up and join the board.  

          The newsletter went out late last month for several reasons. One being that the calen-

dar was not complete. It is a waste of money to send out the incomplete calendar to our 

members that do not have access to a computer. They do not receive the Week At A Glance 

or have access to Facebook where we post regularly and inform our members of last mi-

nute additions or changes. This year we need to work harder on getting all meals & events 

planned by the 20th of the preceding month. Please attend the monthly Calendar Meeting 

and help us make the end of month deadline. Don’t feel like you will be pressured to chair 

an event or meal, just because you attend the Calendar Meeting. We need ideas too!  

          The deadline is fast approaching for the Membership Renewal Discount. Don’t miss 

it! See flyer in the newsletter for information. 

Until next time, 

Lee White 

 

               

Are you a new member?  Hopefully, you’ve enjoyed one of our many fun 

events in the park, or dinner and dancing, Sunday morning breakfast, or 

Line Dancing with Duffy, or perhaps 3 Chord guitar lessons.  Those are a 

few of the benefits of being a Moose Member, but do you really know what 

your membership dues pays for?  The kids we support at Mooseheart, the 

seniors at Moosehaven, the many        Community service activities we 

participate in are just an example.  Want to learn more?   



PAST REGENT’S chapter chatter 

          “ I can tell you as a younger chapter member there are several reasons younger women 

aren’t joining, let alone attending meetings or getting active. To be honest, our organization 

needs to catch up with the times! My generation doesn’t accept that women are less than or 

not equal to the men. Secondly, the way the younger women get treated in the organization 

by the older ladies sometimes plays a role in it. If we’re not accepted for our ideas and our 

abilities, why would we want to be around? I find that the older members don’t want to 

change and it becomes a power struggle at times. Lastly, the awards we work for are really 

set up for house wives or retired people. People who have the ability to devote every waking 

moment of their life to the organization. Whether it be working and event, calling for        

donations, making a craft or a desert, attending a meeting, etc....it’s very hard to do when you 

work full time on top of your regular household duties. Back when the programs were set up, 

it was much more common for the wives to be housewives and not working full time. Now the same ladies keep it going 

because they are retired if they were one of the working wives back then. We’re set up right now in a way that makes 

them feel overwhelmed and defeated before they even get started. I can tell you because I am living it. I am doing it.    

Trying so hard to lead the Chapter to the award of achievement, doing everything I can think of and yet we may not make 

it, again. Which means I will not get my degrees which I have earned by doing my share but the chapter as a whole     

struggle’s.  

 

          One other thing to note is activities. They need to be flexible, family orientated and not just old country or polka for    

music.   Our generation doesn’t care for only that type of music or activity.  

 

          Moose international is so focused on Millennials, they forgot about Generation X, the ones in between boomers and 

Millennials. I don’t really fit the Millennials interests or the boomers... so what about me??  

 

          This is just my opinion and what I’ve noticed in my 2 years as a member and in my 3 chapters I’m a part of and 

helping as much as I can. I believe in what we do and want what’s best for us and that is to keep Mooseheart and     

Moosehaven going!” 

Reprinted with Angie Babcock’s permission 

“So what do you think? It really doesn’t matter what generation you are from. Think of all the women that were 

co-workers before us. They had to suffer through long ceremonies, not only memorizing their parts, but having 

to wear long dresses. Heaven forbid having to do that today!  It’s simple, we need your participation to 

make this chapter work. Despite some of the “antiquated” WOTM rules/guidelines, the program does work. 

There is plenty of training and a wonderful Officers’ Handbook available. The Handbook lays it all out monthly 

for us. Let’s work together so that all the generations can participate in activities this upcoming year. 

Elections are right around the corner and I hope that YOU will step up. Let’s bring back the fun and comrade to 

our chapter! It truly is up to us to help keep the lights burning at Mooseheart and Moosehaven going…..” 

Cindy, please accept our thoughts & prayers at this difficult time for you and your family. Your mom will be 
missed by so many of us! 

 

Heide White 

Sr. Regent (pro-tem}  

 

In the end, we are our choices. 

Build yourself a great story. 



 

 

 

What’s Happening with the Moose Riders? 

 
 

Moose Riders : 

 

 

 

           The Escondido Moose Riders Activity Group has started the new year by enjoying the great riding weather.  We 
have been having and doing a few local rides and enjoying each others company.  We have also visited with the Extreme 
South moose riders and this next weekend of January 27th we will be meeting with the Lake Elsinore Moose Riders to go 
with them to visit the Oceanside Moose Lodge.   

          We do the cooking on the fourth Tuesday of every month to help out the lodge .  We will be having our first meeting 
of the year this next Sunday, January 28th at 10 am in the park ( anyone is welcome to attend), and then a short but fun 
ride .  Hopefully we can schedule our year long activity rides at this next meeting .  

 
Until Next time, 

Dogman Mark Castillero  

MESSAGE FROM  ADMINISTRATOR’S OFFICE 

Greetings to Everyone, 

          As you all know by now, due to Dale’s health issues, the Administrator position is vacant.  The LOOM Treasurer, John Turner,  and I are 

sharing some of the responsibilities.  With the help of Patti Grimmer and Heide White in the office, we’re holding our own.  If you know of a 

LOOM member who has the skills to manage operations, please ask him to contact John or I.  This position is appointed and then ratified 

so you can start at any time during the year. 

          Let me start by saying, all of us are fraternally connected in our endeavor to better the community we live in.  This means many of us 

are involved with other community service organizations.  I would think it would be beneficial to our Lodge and to the Community for us 

to assist these organizations.  We have a great facility here and have the ability to help community service organizations with meeting 

space, picnic facilities and a place to hold fundraisers. 

          Additionally, you may have noticed the calendar  and newsletter has been late in being published .  This has been due to health issues 

and deaths, and  waiting for members to step to fill the calendar.  As you have seen many meals are vacant, and the calendar has 

changed every month numerous times.   This is not as noticeable to those members that receive emails, and are updated each week, but 

to those members that rely on the calendar they receive in the mail, it would be helpful to have a clear, full and accurate calendar when it 

is printed the first time.    There  is a need for our members to cook and bartend.  If you desire to have the Lodge open every day, meals to 

enjoy, functions and activities; step up and help.  The same faces are always working for your benefit and that of the Lodge., and they are 

wearing out.   Please contact a board member and join us so we can continue  the activities that have become a regular part of the Lodge.  

Step up to help and become a  part of the solution. 

          I was walking through the park area and noticed several new bar stools at the barrel bar and on the stage.  I found out that these              

extremely nice and well-constructed seats were donated by Gary and Cindy Lake.  We wish to thank them both for their generosity and if 

you get a chance do so also. 

          I wish to thank Dale for all he has done and for helping the Lodge constantly.  Please keep in mind the number  of members we have 

lost in the past few months.  May they rest in peace. 

Fraternally, 

Dan Papp, Assistant Administrator 







 





 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

LookinG for serviCes?  Don’t know who to CaLL or who to trust?   

Now you do...Call one of our fraternal members, support their  business 

 

EVENT PLANNING 

As a member one of your benefits is use of the Lodge and Park for  special functions! Are 

you planning a wedding, anniversary, birthday or celebration...Why not plan it at the Lodge 

or our beautiful park?  

For Details contact:   Sherry Eide-760-579-1333 

Do you have a favorite charity?  Do you want to help the organization raise funds.  Think 

about a  function at the Lodge.  We can work with you to create a great fundraiser if you will 

chair the committee to manage the event.  Think about it!  Your Lodge Home has many         

attributes that will serve you and your charitable organization as well. 



FEBRUARY 2018 Newsletter 

For up-to-date information, check our website at : 

www.moose1874.org 
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